
KEY MESSAGES 

 Please ask your child to take care travelling to and from school and to keep to the paths 

when on school site 

 Thank you for your understanding regarding the site conditions during this cold weather 

period 

 We will be having a No Uniform Day on Friday, 23 March in aid of Sports Relief. 

Pupils need to bring £1 and wear something red. 
Week Ending: 16 March 2018 

YEAR 7 
The Year 7 Netball team have had a fantastic season, winning many games and showing what excellent team players they are. They’ve made us all 

very proud! The variety of extra-curricular opportunities at Toot Hill is huge so please come along and join if you haven’t already – it’s not too late to 

try something new.  

Our PSHE focus for next week will be returning to the school ethos of ‘Work Hard, Be Kind’. We are quickly approaching the end of the second full 

term, therefore we think it is very important to readdress the fantastic work we did when we began Year 7. Students will be completing activities 

which remind them to do that little bit extra for someone else. We are amazing at this already but it’s always nice to remind ourselves of the simple 

but very important things.  

Head of Year 7: Ms N Ward 

YEAR 8 
Well done to Year 8 girls in 8cd who have been phenomenal in their PE lessons this term. Miss Hall and Miss Sheldon are very impressed with both 

their engagement in lesson and their leadership skills. Students were given instructions at the start of the lesson and then the girls led the session 

and were simply amazing. They listened to feedback and worked really well together in their teams. The following were fantastic leaders in their 

swimming lessons: Libbie Maddock, Becky Whittaker, Layla Murphy- Paszkowski and Erin McFerran and the whole class' attitude to their football 

lessons has been fantastic too. Keep it up! 

Well done to the cricket team, led by Rhiannon Knowling-Davies, who played magnificently in their competition this week.  

Thank you for ensuring the safe return of options forms; any outstanding forms should be returned to your child's tutor as soon as possible.  

Head of Year 8: Mrs L Munro 

YEAR 9 
Year 9 have had another great week. They have enjoyed participating in the ‘Toot Hill Maths Challenge’ and we have seen some great work in 

Miss Ridley’s English class (see pic right). 

In active tutoring, pupils are concentrating on revision ahead of their assessments after the Easter holiday and will be given their assessment 

timetables shortly. 

Please remember that it is Year 9 vaccination day on Wednesday, 21 March. If you have not returned your child’s slip for this then please do so as 

soon as possible. Similarly, please return your child’s Activities Week form if you haven’t already done so. 

Head of Year 9: Ms V Salt 

YEAR 10 
Year 10 pupils were lucky enough to visit the Big Bang Fair again this year. A big thank you to Mr Walters for organising the trip. 

In school, pupils are now prepared for Mock Interview Day which takes place on Tuesday, 20 March. A reminder to all pupils to arrive on time for 

their appointment dressed in appropriate formal wear that is suitable for an interview. 

Please be reminded that the first instalment for the Year 10 Enterprise Week is due shortly. The year group are already looking ahead to what 

should be a fantastic week of experiences. 

Heads of Year 10: Mr D Lynas 

YEAR 11 
Year 11 have been working hard over the last two weeks sitting the final round of mocks before the summer exams. We have been proud of how 

the students have approached these assessments.  

With six school weeks to go until the summer exams start, Year 11 pupils should be spending at least two hours a night revising to ensure they are 

fully prepared. Boosters continue to run on a daily basis for most subjects. Please speak to your child’s tutor if you need a copy of the timetable. 

Huge congratulations to Lucy Patchett and Ciara Bingham for their rowing success at national events this week. Rising stars of the future!! 

Joint Heads of Year 11: Miss L Hughes & Mr R Wickens 

 

 

 
 

SCHOLASTIC BOOK FAIR 
A big thank you to all students who supported the Book Fair. We managed to raise £1180.00, giving 
the Learning Lounge over £700.00 to spend on new books! 


